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DIARY DATES 
 

APRIL 
 

19th  Yrs 3-6 District Cross Country 
 

25th  ANZAC DAY - Public Holiday 
 

MAY 
 

1st     Yrs 3-6 House Athletics 
           Foundation Wacky Wednesday 
2nd     2025 Prep Information Session 

3rd      PA Meeting 9am Staffroom 
           Kitchen Garden Gr 4B & 4C 

6th-10th  Yr 2 Chicken Hatching 

7th      District Boys & Girls AFL 
9th     Mothers Day Stall / Coffee Van 
10th   Kitchen Garden Gr 4C & 4D 

14th    2025 Prep Evening Information 
 Session 
16th   Yr 1 Toys Over Time Incursion 
17th   Kitchen Garden Gr 4A & 4B 

20th   Artist in School - African - 
 Drumming 
21st   Book Fair 

27th   PUPIL FREE DAY 

Issue 10 

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
Welcome Back 
Welcome back to all our students, parents and staff! Term 2 is always incredibly busy and I’m 
sure this year won’t be an exception. With an 11 week term, it’s a good idea to monitor the 
health and wellbeing of your children, especially once we get into those dark, cold wintry 
months. Luckily, we have a couple of breaks during the term with Anzac Day (Thursday 25/4), 
the King’s Birthday (Monday 10/6) and a Pupil Free Day on Monday 27th May. 
 
2025 Enrolments are Now Open 
Foundation enrolments for 2025 have opened and information packs including enrolment 
forms can be collected from the office. Alternatively, you can download an enrolment form 
from the school website. Foundation enrolments are due back by 28th July 2023. 
 
2025 Foundation school tours with our student leaders, run on Monday mornings at 10am, 
bookings are essential. The school will also run information sessions on Thursday 2nd May at 
12pm and Tuesday 14th May at  6pm. These sessions will run for about an hour and include a 
brief school tour. School tours and parent information sessions can be booked via TryBooking 
by scanning the QR Code on page 2 of this newsletter. 
 
Victoria Container Deposit Scheme 
New Gisborne Primary School is a registered community partner for the CDS for 2024. This 
means as well as the containers that are being collected at school you could donate the funds 
from any containers returned to a collection point to New Gisborne Primary School. The 
money raised is going directly to buying plants and equipment for our sustainability team. 
 
On the CDS VIC app you can look for NGPS Sustainability Program under charities and  
nominate NGPS as your active pay out. Any refund amount would be great as it all adds up. A 
win for the school, students and the environment. If your child has any of these containers at 
school, please remind them to utilise the collection container at school (outside 5A) and not 
in the rubbish bin. 
 
Trauma Events and helping keep our kids feeling safe 
The media can be very confronting for our children and we have heard lots of discussions 
between students about recent events in Sydney. Feel free to have a look through the flyer 
on pages 3 and 4, for some good ideas and helpful advice. 
 
District Cross Country 
Wishing all our competitors the best of luck on Friday. Congratulations on reaching the next 
stage of this competition. We hope you have a great day! 
 
Rob Mitchell 
Federal MP Rob Mitchell visited our school on Tuesday and met with our Year 6 leaders. They 
had a brief discussion with questions about their respective roles and duties followed by a 
school tour. He also presented them with new flags to replace the very weathered flags we 
had flying outside the gym. The Year 6 leaders helped Neil replace them today.  
 
Shane West  
Principal 
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2025 Foundation Information Sessions & Tours 
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Emerging Minds - Traumatic Events, the media and your child 
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Emerging Minds - Traumatic Events, the media and your child 
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Visual Arts 
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Sustainability 
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Chester Chatter 

Our favourite school dog 
Chester 

had a wonderful beach  
holiday during the term 

break .. 

..  and looks forward to 
seeing everyone at 
school next week! 
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Canteen 

 

 

HUNGRY POSSUM ROSTER 
 

We are always looking for canteen volunteers!  

We require 1 person on Wednesdays and 3 to 4 people on Fridays. 

 

Any time you can spare is always appreciated: 

 

9am:  Stickers on lunch bags & start lunch preparation 

11:30am:  Counter Service 

12:30:  Prepare and bag lunch orders 

 

Contact Brenda at  

Brenda.Morgan@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 
 
 
 

Friday 19th April Wednesday 24th April 

• Angela Clemson 
• Volunteers Needed 
• Volunteers Needed 

 

• Teresa Salafranca 

Friday 26th April Wednesday 1st May 

• Jenni Fleet 
• Larissa Boyd 

• Renee Ogier 
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Victorian Container Deposit Scheme 

NGPS is collecting drink containers purchased through the canteen to raise funds via 
the Victorian Container Deposit Scheme.  

 
These funds will go back into the Sustainability Program at NGPS. 

We are encouraging students to check the container labels to see how items can be 
disposed of. 

 
We’re keeping an ongoing tally of the number of containers we have kept from landfill 

and an ongoing tally of funds raised.  
 

It would be great if we could collect all 250 containers purchased weekly! 
 

NGPS Collection Point - Outside Mr Bell’s Classroom 
 

Before placing an item at this collection point: 
• Ensure the item has not been squashed 
• The barcode is visible 
• The contents have been emptied 

 

             Term 1 the school raised $103.80    
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Library News 

Congratulations and well done to our former student Sophia Harris who has 
had her first book published! 

 
The Harris family were a big part of our school community, with Vanessa 
teaching at NGPS for many years before the family set off and travelled 

around Australia.  
 

They have now settled in Queensland, where Sophia wrote and illustrated 
this gorgeous book. 

 
A copy is in our library for our school to enjoy. 
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Parents’ Association 
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Please see attached information regarding changes to 4 bus routes starting next term due to roadworks 

in New Gisborne. 

           
 

Due to roadworks commencing over the school holidays, the following school bus routes will be affected 
with new stop locations & times as set out below. Kirribilli bus route is subject to change dependent on 
closures of roads. Most stops have moved forward 5 minutes to accommodate detours. 

   

 
 

 

   

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

Kirribilli School Bus Route – Stage 1  

 
Gisborne Secondary College Bus Route Changes 

Bus Route Changes starting Term 2 2024 due to Roadworks  - Hamilton Rd New Gisborne 
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Community 


